
OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING 

September 14, 2022 

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 17 members in attendance.  The minutes from the 

August meeting were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Lisa Smithmeyer.  Debbie Heimsoth read thank 

you notes received from 2022 Booster Club Scholarship recipients Hannah Larsen, Sara Meyer and Joe Ovanic. 

Stephanie Larsen presented the treasurer’s report for the month of August. Ginny Phillips made the motion to 

approve and Kara Ericson seconded.  

 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) We have 92 members for the current year.  Online club applications can be 
found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club 

 

WEBSITE (Ellen Gross) no report 

 

FOOTBALL & BASKETBALL 50/50 money remains unclaimed for winning tickets drawn on 8/19 Red & White 

night (blue ticket #292637) and from the 8/26 football game (yellow ticket #072716).  Winnings must be claimed by 

end of football season!  The Booster Club is still looking for a volunteer to chair this committee during basketball 

season. 

PIRATE CHEST (Cortney Kaufman) The drawing will be held during the football game on Friday 10/7.  It seems 

ticket sales have been down trending for several years.  The Booster Club is open to ideas for an alternate fundraiser 

that would still benefit each of the athletic teams. 

 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR’S REPORT (Mike Cooper) The following Coach Requests were made at this time: 

 

Cheerleading Janelle Nordvedt  Choreographer for competition season $3,000 

Cross Country Dan Heaver  Timer for use at home meets  $   600  

Athletics Mike Cooper  Uniforms    $6,000 

Athletics Mike Cooper  Hudl subscription    $3,000 

Athletics Mike Cooper  Camera addition to video board  $3,051 

Athletics Mike Cooper  Neff Awards    $3,856 

     Stadium Flags    $   500 

TOTAL          $20,007   

Courtnye Miller made a motion to approve the $20,007 expense, Ginny Phillips seconded and it was unanimously 

approved. 

Melanie Hart summarized the final expense/income financials for the Nevco videoboard.  Expenses for this project 

totaled $98,569.51.  The Scoreboard Committee generated $73,265.00 in donations.  The Booster Club will 

contribute $25,304.51.  That leaves a surplus of $29,695.49 from the $55,000 that the club pledged toward this 

“special project.” The Booster Club would like to hear suggestions for the next “special project!” Please come with 

your ideas to our October meeting! 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

• Golf Outing (Mike Jaegle) 19 teams participated and $2800 was raised for the club!  A special thank you to 

Oggie Hampson and Mike for their efforts in making this a successful event! And to the FFA for cooking! 

• Bertas Pirate Cookout was held Sunday 9/4. Thank you to the proprietors of Bertas and Montes and to 

those who attended.  The club earned approximately $1200 from this event!  

NEW BUSINESS 

• Renee Hermann brought attention to the group that the drink cooler in the concession stand needs to be 

repaired or replaced …immediately!  Mike agreed to follow up on this. 

• Homecoming t-shirts ($15) will be sold during lunch hours 9/21-23. 

• Paint the Pirate will be Sunday 9/18 from 12-2pm 

• A discussion was had about creating a Senior Spotlight Booklet. It was decided not to move forward, 

mostly due to expense. We can possibly have a Senior Showcase run on the video board! 

• VIP Night (Debbie Knoll) is scheduled for Friday 10/7. 

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Stephanie Larsen. 

The next meeting will be held Wednesday October 12, 2022 at 7pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted- 

Debbie Heimsoth 

 

https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club


 

 

 

 

 

 

 


